DELAWARE DEFERRED COMPENSATION COUNCIL MEETING

MINUTES

April 1, 2008
A meeting of the Delaware Deferred Compensation Council was held Tuesday, April 1, 2008 at 10:00 AM in the Treasurer’s Office Conference Room, located at 820 Silver Lake Blvd, Dover, Delaware. 

Attendees:



Council Member:
Jack Markell, State Treasurer and Co-Chairperson




Tom Cook for Richard Cordrey, Secretary of Finance and Co-Chairperson




Robert Scoglietti for Jennifer Davis, Director of OMB



Oliver Gumbs, Member at Large 




Thomas Hurley, Member at Large

Others Present:
Ann Visalli, Deputy State Treasurer




Leighann Hinkle, Director of Defined Contribution Plans 




Joshua Hitchens, Financial Investment Program Specialist




Elio Battista, Jr., Deputy Attorney General

Sandy Condon, Fidelity Vice President and Investment Manager

Thomas Crutchfield, Fidelity Senior Relationship Manager- by phone


Joyce McCaffrey, Fidelity Senior Communications Consultant- by phone 

Jack Markell called the meeting to order at 10:00 AM.  After introductions were made, the minutes from the October 30, 2007 meeting were approved as presented. 
Fidelity Senior Relationship Manager Thomas Crutchfield provided the Retirement Plan Review which highlighted Fidelity’s accomplishments in 2007, including changes made to the Plan and communications focused on increasing participation and deferral rates.  The results of the 2007 campaign were good; however, there are opportunities to increase the response rate in 2008 by using email messaging or other alternatives.  Mr. Crutchfield commented that most participants have a broad level of diversification as about half of the participants invest in a Fidelity Freedom Fund.  A challenge for 2008 is to target those participants who invest in four or fewer options, excluding the Fidelity Freedom Funds.  
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Fidelity Vice President and Investment Manager Sandy Condon provided the investment review which looks at the performance of the Plan’s funds in the core line-up.  Mr. Condon made note of the volatile market conditions and the outperformance of large-cap funds compared to small- and mid-cap funds.  The Legg Mason Value Trust Fund continues to underperform its benchmark due to its sector weights.  Mr. Condon will send the Council Members data for this fund as it was not included in the review booklet.  Based on this data, the Council will determine if any action needs to occur. 
The Managed Income Portfolio also underperformed its benchmark because of its holdings in the sub-prime market.  Mr. Condon noted that the fund structure of the core line-up was good, as it covers the various asset classes.  

The meeting was adjourned at 11:00 AM. 

